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April has been another busy month with a lot going on.
I was pleased to get the Parish Council’s scheme put through the Community Network Panel as top priority at their recent meeting. This should now proceed through the year.
It was good to take part in a litter pick for Keep Britain Tidy’s Great British Spring Clean along with Cllr Chamberlain and members of the public, at Trewinney. Thanks to all who took part.
I was also pleased to attend the rescheduled tree-planting event at Valley Road Park and thanks to Cllr Williams for leading on this.
I have had some more figures back from Cornwall Council on the devolution package but more are needed. These are with the clerk. I have also raised with Cabinet Members at the recent Full Council how unsatisfactory this process has been!
I have reported a couple of broken benches on Hitler’s Walk so these should be fixed.
Cormac have said that they won’t paint the dilapidated benches I previously flagged with them, so I have got some paint off Cormac and propose to do them with the volunteer group in May, dates TBC.
Ditto tidying up a couple of patches of land on Valley Road.
I am told that the pavement works in Wesley Court which were scheduled for March are now taking place in April. 
Thanks to Cllrs Whatty and Barham for providing and laying chippings on the unmaintained path from Pentillie Way following my ask for help after the last parish meeting.
Finally, on a Cornwall-wide note, at County Hall last week, I was pleased to lead on a motion giving a declaration of solidarity between Cornwall Council and Ukraine, for which I was pleased to see unanimous cross party support for.





